

May/June

# News Bulletin

# Monthly Updates

#### Rainbow Room

Rainbow room have been exploring STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics). We have been looking at different building's and talking about how they are made, we then had fun building our own bridges. In groups we went on some local walks to explore the different types of media in the area, whilst we did this we also practised our maths skills and phonics. We have also been looking into our hearing senses, talking about the different everyday sounds and to be aware of other people that cannot hear! As some of us will be going to school in September we have been

As some of us will be going to school in September we have been preparing for school by discussing routines, golden rules, and practising our literacy and numeracy skills.

Rainbow room have been having lots of fun in the Garden, playing in the sand pit, water play, and reading stories in the sun!









#### Sunshine Room

Sunshine room have been enjoying lots of outdoor activities on the roof garden e.g. mud kitchen and practicing our gross motor skills, feeding the rabbits, walking the logs and riding the bikes.

We have been finding our inner artist's with lots of mark making, painting and sticking activities. Painting the canvas has been our favourite activity this term.

We are also looking forward to visiting our local fire station following the children's interest in playing with the small world fire, trucks and station as well as our favourite book, pepper pig visits the fire station! As part of our next steps we will be visiting the local Fire Station in July, if you wish to join please let the team know.







## Dates and Reminders

Friday 13th Sep-INSET DAY Nursery Closed for training

Rainbow Room Sports Day - 5th July 10am

Rainbow Room Graduation -19th July 3.30-5.00pm

## Staff News!

Thank you for the warm welcome to Rebekah who has joined the Rainbow room team in May!

Ashleigh-May will be returning to work from MAT leave on the 8th July and will be joining the Sunshine room team as Room leader.

Our student Yasmin, who assists the sunshine room, has completed her course and has left us, we wish her all the best in the future endeavours.

## Parent Notices

We are proud to share that we have passed Ofsted with a 'Good'! Thank you to all parents for your continued support during the busy time of preparation.

Please ensure you provide appropriate clothing as the weather is warming up!

Thank you to all Dads (and guardians) that attended our father's day breakfast!





# Before you go...

## Have you downloaded our app?

Download it from the apple app store or android store by searching for the 'Primary School App'

Type in the name of the nursery once downloaded and enter the pin (displayed in the nursery or available from the office team)

#### **IMPORTANT SAFETY RULES:**

#### Please Read

- Please do not allow your child to press the exit button for the front door, and please ensure you close all doors and do not prop doors open for those behind you these are important safety issues.
- Please ensure you close the gate at the top of the stairs to the Sunshine room properly shake it to check it has latched.
- Please remind children to use walking feet in the corridors this is due to safety reasons.
  - Please leave your own toys at home, to avoid them getting lost or broken.
- We only have space to store umbrella folding buggies for children under 3 years old.

## Reminders:

Please remember to check facebook and the app for regular updates!

Please remember to remove shoes before entering the Sunshine room.

Please return any spare clothes that go home with you, and remember to fully stock your child's bags with spare clothes for the week.

We are proud to be able to have a book lending scheme— once you have read the book please do return, for the next family to read.

39 Crosby Road London SE1 3YD 0207 3787532 www.arcnursery.com